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Young People 16 - 26 sub – group Meeting 2nd Nov 2023, 3 – 4pm Online

Notes of Meeting

Attendees – Chris White (CTSI), Lesley Arthur (Reachout), Michelle Carr (DYW Forth Valley), Helen Young (FVC), Josh Thornhill (TCV),Lucy Hawkins (FVC), Claire Murphy (CERT), Jean Hamilton (CERT)

Apologies: Mark K (Triage Central), The Skate People, Colin Melville (CTSI), Sandra Lyon (TCV), John Lunn (SAMH), Maria (Play Alloa), Sharon Lapsley (SDS), Grace Goodsir (SDS), Kelly Knox (SDS), Robyn Smith (DWP), Lillian Gray (Bowmar), Lorna (ACE)

Notes of Meeting

The meeting was informal.  Each attendee provided an overview of their role within their organisation. 

A range of issues were raised:

              Michelle Carr - DYW
· Talked about her role as an employer engagement officer and how she is responsible for working with young people to help them connect them with employers and also prepare them for the workplace. Michelle mentioned that a lot of the young people she works with lack confidence and she also feels that there needs to be a comprehensive guide to the different pathways and organisations that can give support.

Chris White - CTSI
· Chris talked about his role working with young people helping to promote the benefits they will get from volunteering in their local community. Chris explained that he visits schools and talks about the Saltire awards which are given in recognition of volunteering work.

Josh Thornhill - TCV
· Josh talked about his involvement in environmental projects across Clacks and his interactions with volunteers. Josh explained that ideally, they would like volunteers to stay on a short term basis as it should be viewed as a pit stop on a pathway to other things. Josh felt that there needs to be clearer information on who the trusted people/organisations are that can offer young people good advice.

Helen Young - FVC
· Helen talked about her role as a director of curriculum at FVC and described how she works with local high schools to help develop pathways for pupils to transition to college. Helen explained how she found many young people she worked with seemed to lack resilience and needed a lot of support in getting them up and running with applying for further education. She felt that this may because of the after affects of the COVID-19 Pandemic where they were perhaps left behind and unsupported and are perhaps stuck in a rut. Helen also mentioned that there are more school refusers now and this may also have root causes from the Pandemic. She has described that there is a real lack of engagement with school, and we need to find ways to really understand what is engaging for young people and what they relate to so we can find the best ways to support them.

Lesley Arthur - Reachout
· Lesley talked about the creative therapy sessions that she runs for young people, and she has also spoken about how there is a lack of engagement and that it often takes a lot of encouragement to get young people to attend sessions. Although she did recognise that transport can sometimes be an issue, a lack of confidence is also a factor. She has found that school leavers just did not want to engage with them

Lucy Hawkins – FVC
· Lucy explained her role at FVC where she works as curriculum manager for support programmes. Lucy described how many young people she deals with do not have much of a sense of direction. She said that they are often not engaging and there is too much mobile phone use and a general lack of aspirations.


· The group discussed ways in which engagement with this age group could be increased. It was discussed that there are lots of organisations about that offer support but often these are not well known so are underutilised. It was also discussed about offering some sort of incentives e.g., vouchers, for getting young people to engage with programmes after completion. It was also suggested that there be some sort of mentorship programme to help encourage participation.

· It was also agreed that to make it clearer on what support is available that a central easy to use guide would help.

· It would be beneficial to get a good handle on what would be required to increase engagement, so to get opinions from this age group would be useful.




It was confirmed that the meeting had been of value to the attendees and the general consensus was that another meeting would be beneficial.



Claire Murphy
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